
                                     SUNDAY, OCTOBER 29, 2017 

THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

IN NOVEMBER WE PRAY FOR OUR DECEASED 

Daylight savings time ends next weekend. The afternoons grow dark much earlier. November arrives on Wednesday, beginning the 

final month of the Church’s Liturgical year. 

November opens with two important feast days that set the mood for the entire month. Wednesday, November 1, All Saints Day, is a 
Holy Day of Obligation. We pray that day especially to all the uncanonized Saints living in heaven and on earth. 

Thursday, November 2, is All Souls Day when we especially remember and honor all of our deceased loved ones, praying that we will 

join them one day with all the other Saints in heaven. 

Here at church every day in November, we will pray at every Mass for all of your deceased whose names you have asked us to 

pray for on your All Souls Day envelopes. 

In a very special way, on this Thursday evening, All Souls Day, at 7:00 PM at our annual Memorial Mass, we will honor and 

pray for everyone who has died in our parish during this last year. 

We also continue praying for all who have lost their lives because of the September 11tragedy as well as those who have been killed in 

Iraq and Afghanistan and now in Niger. On Saturday, November 11, Veterans Day, we pray for all our soldiers who are bravely 

serving today in these war-torn countries and for all of our service Veterans.  There will be an 11AM service at Veterans Memorial 

Park on Veterans Day. 

November is when the Church reminds us that our lives here on earth always end with death, and that every one of us  should always 
be preparing ourselves spiritually to meet Jesus at the defining moment of our own death. We have an understandable natural fear of 

death because, more often than not, it involves physical pain and suffering beforehand. None of us like to feel our bodies and minds 

going downhill. But again, more often than not, this happen to us before we die. But even while we may experience this happening in 

our bodies, we can and should be growing closer to Our Lord all the time. Our longer experience of this life should hopefully give us 

the grace of more wisdom as we come closer and closer on our lifelong journey towards meeting Jesus face to face. 

In a more profound sense, beyond our natural fear of pain and death, we ask God to help us realize in faith that as long as we are 

trying our best to love Him and to love our neighbor as ourselves that ultimately we need not be afraid of death at all. Death becomes 

for us the moment when we meet Jesus Christ and when He brings us to the fullness of our salvation in the Kingdom. We know that 

Our Lord has blessings beyond our imagination in store for those who love Him, and who love and serve Him when we serve the least 

of His brothers and sisters, the people who are in need (Matthew 25: 40). 

Please join us on Thursday evening at 7:00 PM, if you can, for our annual Memorial All Souls Day Mass for everyone who 

died in our parish this past year. Come and pray together with our families who have lost loved ones this year. 

 

Please observe November with your family and fellow parishioners as the Church’s special season to pray for all of our dead, to get 

ourselves ready spiritually to accept our own death in God’s good time, and to accept the Church’s teaching on respect for the life of 

every human being from conception until natural death. May all of our deceased family members, friends and parishioners be with 

Our Lord in glory forever one day, in His Kingdom. 

 

Wednesday, November 1
st
, All Saints Day, is a Holy Day of Obligation. We will celebrate Mass on Tuesday evening at 7:00 PM 

and Wednesday at 6:45 and 8:00 AM, 12 Noon and 7:00 PM. 

 

              God Bless,  
Fr. Herb 

 

WORDS OF TITHING: 

From the Pastor: Many thanks to our Tithers who are 

returning to God some of His great goodness. It’s a special 

way to put God first in our lives. 

Words of Tithing from the Pews: I thank those people who 

helped me see that God never stops giving. That has become 

my first thought before I give. 

 

Weekend Collections: September 2017 - $70,418.50–

averaging  $17,604.62 each weekend. (4 Weekends) 

Weekend Collection: September 2016 - $– $66,376.48-

averaging $16,594.12 each weekend. (4 Weekends) 

Faith Direct Parishioners:  116 

                Thank you for your generous sacrifices! 

 

MASS ATTENDANCE 

Mass attendance October 21/22: 1625 

                                   MOVING FORWARD  

GROWING STRONGER TOGETHER 

We continue enjoying very good results in our “Moving Forward – 

Growing Stronger Together program because so many of you are 
supporting it. Thank you very much! 
 
Please keep up your new contribution level every week so that we 
will keep doing God’s work, fulfilling out our parish’s mission of 
evangelization, worship and service to people in need. 
If you participate in Faith Direct you can always call 1-866-507-

8757 – OR email Faith Direct at info@faithdirect.net using our 

parish code NJ745 to make sure that your collection contribution 
amounts are always correct and up to date. Thank you. 
Thank you for all your generosity to our parish, for your participation 
in our many parish ministries and for every one of our parishioners’ 
constant prayers. We ask Our Risen Lord Jesus to always keep our 
parish “Moving Forward and Growing Stronger Together”. 

 

 

mailto:info@faithdirect.net


SCRIPTURE READINGS OCTOBER 30-NOVEMBER 5 

MONDAY  Romans 8: 12-17 
  Gospel: Luke 13: 10-17 

TUESDAY       Romans 8: 18-25 
  Gospel: Luke 13: 18-21 

WEDNESDAY 1 John 3: 1-3 
   Gospel: Matthew 5: 1-12a 

THURSDAY           Wisdom 3: 1-9 

  Romans 5: 5-11 

  Gospel: John 6: 37-40 

FRIDAY  Romans 9: 1-5 
  Gospel: Luke 14: 1-6 

SATURDAY   Romans 11: 1-2a, 11-12, 25-29 
  Gospel: Luke 14: 1, 7-11 

SUNDAY  Malachi 1: 14b; 2: 2b, 8-10 

  1 Thessalonians 2: 7b-9, 13 
  Gospel: Matthew 23: 1-12 

 

SANCTUARY LAMPS & FLOWERS 
You may have the Sanctuary Candles in the Church, 
Chapel or Adoration Chapel burn in memory of a loved 
one ($10.00 donation), roses at the Tabernacle ($10.00 

donation), or flowers at the altar ($50.00 Donation). 
Please call or stop into the rectory office.  

October 29-November 4, 2017 
Sanctuary Lamp in the Church is for Betty Birilli 
Sanctuary Lamp in Mary’s Daily Chapel is for Mary McHugh 

Sanctuary Lamps in the Adoration Chapel are for Christopher 
Skarupa and In Thanksgiving 
Tabernacle Roses are for Vincent DeMartis 
 

MARTHA MINISTRY- FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 3 – TEAM 2 
Mary Ellen Dinsmore, Pat Sherlock, Lucille Sherwood, 

Marge O’Hara, Jeanette Coyle 
 

ALTAR SERVERS NOVEMVER 4/5, 2017 
  5:30PM – Sebastian, Sebastian, Cattani 
  7:30AM – Torres 
  9:00AM – Chen, Chen, Regalado 
10:30AM – Bubay, Bubay, Bubay 
12:00PM – Snyder, Snyder, Tamayo 
  7:00PM – Yturbe, Komareddy 

 

OUTREACH CORNER 
A parishioner needs a ride to his doctor.  Please call the Rectory at 
973-334-2090 if you can help. 
 

VIANNEY – RENEWING THE HEART OF THE CHURCH-

NOVEMBER 10 – 7:30 PM 
Immaculate Conception Church in Somerville, NJ is presenting 
“Vianney – Renewing the Heart of the Church” performed by 
Leonardo Defilippis on November 10th at 7:30 PM. Admission: 
$20/adults, $15/over 65, $10/17 and under and $60/families of 5 or 
more.  Program suitable for ages 9 and up. To register on line, go to 
www.immaculateconception.org or call 908-725-1112, ext. 1124. 

 

WOMEN’S ADVENT RETREAT – DECEMBER 5 
The Joyful Mystery of God-with-Us, given by Sr. Anita Constance, 
SC on December 5th – 9:30AM Coffee, 10:00AM Program begins, 
12PM Lunch, 2:30PM Closing. Sisters of Charity of St. Elizabeth 
Motherhouse – entrance across from the flagpole, 2 Convent Road, 
Convent Station, NJ 07961. Please RSVP by November 28 – 
lpechello@scnj.org. Free will offering. Questions – call Sr. Maryanne 
Tracey, SC – 973-290-5325. 

 
 
 
 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR OCTOBER 30-NOVEMVER 5 

MONDAY, October 30 
  6:45AM – Connie & Al Uricoli, Michael Patrick Franchino, 
Special Intention for Barbara & Warren Leshner 
  8:00AM – Sr. Linda Delgado, Joseph OV, Louise & Molly Renga 

TUESDAY, October 31 
 6:45AM – Gregory Loff, Richard Locilento, Charles Hathaway 
 8:00AM – Carmen Pasquale, Sr., Joseph Hasel, Linda & Michael 
Franchino 

 7:00PM – People of the Parish 

WEDNESDAY, November 1-All Saints Day 
 6:45AM – Deceased Priests and Deacons of our Parish 

 8:00AM – Special Intention for Cindy Navsio 
12:00PM – Antonio & Isabel Veloso, Carmen Perez 
  7:00PM – Gregory Frank Miceli (10th Anniv.) 

THURSDAY, November 2 – All Souls Day 
  6:45AM – All Deceased Members of the Parish 
  8:00AM – All Deceased Members of the Parish 

FRIDAY, November 3-St. Martin dePporres Religious 
 6:45AM – Kathleen & Herbert Tillyer, Sr. 
 8:00AM –Charles Hathaway, Carmen Pasquale, Sr., Julio Andrade 

SATURDAY, November 4-St. Charles Boromeo, Bishop 
  8:00AM – Vincent DeMartis, Amparo Rada (2nd Anniv.) 
  5:30PM –Theresa Heeney, Barbara Dianuzzo, James Gallagher 
  7:00PM –Ruth Rosa Martinez, Sixto Antonio Rodriguez, In 
Thanksgiving for 40 Years of Blessings & Health in The Marriage of 

Jorge & Maritza 

SUNDAY, November 5-31st Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  7:30AM – Virginia Cornell (18th Anniv.), Harry Bonfanti, Edward 
Ryan 
  9:00AM – Irene VanHorn, Joseph (Jose) Vicente, Rev. William 
Santeliz (1st Anniv.) 
10:30AM – Deacon Joe Malanga, Deacon David Collins, Miriam Sas 
12:00PM – Smail Family, Mary Clark, Jerry & Patrick Masiello 

 7:00PM –  Rueben White, Sharon Amoroso 

 

ELECTRONIC GIVING WITH FAITH DIRECT 

LET’S SAVE TREES AND POSTAGE 

With the arrival of autumn, I invite you to join Faith Direct, 

our parish’s electronic giving program. Our to-do-lists can get 

lengthy during this season, but Faith Direct’s eGiving 

program will give you one less thing to remember each week – 

no more envelopes to look for before you go to Mass. 

 

Signing up for Faith Direct is very easy. 

Visit www.faithdirect.net and use our 

church code: NJ745 to sign up now  OR 

call 866-507-8757 to sign up now.  

 

Thank you for continuing to support our parish ministries with 

your Prayers and  your Presence, with your Time and Talents, 

and your material Treasure as well! 

 

SAINT CATHERINE OF SIENA – NOV. 4 

Saint Catherine’s (10 N. Pocono Road, Mountain Lakes) 

invites our parishioners to attend a special theatrical 
presentation of St. Catherine of Siena Brought to Life, 

performed by Sr. Nancy Murray, OP (sister of actor Bill 

Murray) on Saturday November 4 at 7:30 PM. Tickets are $20 

and will be available at the door.  Price includes the play, wine 

and cheese. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.immaculateconception.org/
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THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH OCT. 29-NOV. 4, 2017 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 29 
Parish Finance Report at All Masses 
  9:00AM – Children’s Gospel Program – Church Hall 
10:15AM – Sunday CCD – School 
11:30AM – CYO Basketball – Parish Center 
12:00PM – V Encuentro 2nd Version – School Cafeteria 
 5:30PM – 9th Grade Confirmation Class - Chapel 
 5:30PM – Bingo – Parish Center 

  8:00PM – Alpha Team Meeting – Youth Room  

MONDAY, OCTOBER 30  
10:30AM – Service at Troy Hills Nursing Home 
  4:15PM – Monday CCD – School 
  6:30PM – CYO Basketball – Parish Center 
  7:00PM – RCIA – Rectory 

  7:30PM – Open Parish Finance Meeting – Church Hall 
  7:30PM – S.I.N.E. – Spanish Room        

 TUESDAY, OCTOBER 31 

  8:30AM – Adult Faith Formation – Church Hall 
10:00AM – Peanuts Play Group – Church Hall 
12:30PM – ASA Halloween Parade – Parking Lot 
  4:00PM – Children’s Choir – Church/Church Hall 
  6:30PM – CYO Basketball – Parish Center 

  7:00PM – Vigil Mass for All Saints Day - Church 
  7:00PM – Bereavement Support Group - Convent   

  WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 1 – ALL SAINTS DAY 

MASSES AT 6:45 & 8:00 AM, 12 NOON & 7:00 PM 
  6:00PM - Boy Scout Troop 72 – Cafeteria 
  6:30PM – CYO Basketball – Parish Center 
  7:30PM – Spanish Bible Class – School Spanish Room   
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 2 

  6:30PM – CYO Basketball – Parish Center 

  7:00PM – All Souls Mass – Church/Church Hall 
  7:00PM – Children’s Prayer &Life Meeting – Spanish Room 

  8:30PM – Sr. Men’s Basketball – Parish Center   

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 3 
All Saints Fall Book Fair – School Library 
  6:30PM – CYO Basketball – Parish Center 
  7:00PM – Spanish Choir – Church 
  7:00PM – All Saints Beef Steak Dinner – St. Ann Church 
  7:30PM – Indian Community Adoration & Benediction – Chapel 
  7:30PM – Begin Again - Convent 

  SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 4 
All Saints Fall Book Fair – School Library 
  8:30AM – Polish School – School 
  1:30PM – CYO Basketball – Parish Center 
  4:00PM – Penance – Church 
  5:30PM – Spanish RCIA - Convent 
  7:00PM – Indian Sports & Family Gathering – Parish Center 
  7:30PM – AA – Church Hall   
  8:00PM – Spanish Ministry Formation - Church  

      

 
Please visit www.facebook.com/spayouthministry 

 

SAVE THE DATE COMMUNION BREAKFAST – DEC. 9
TH

 
The Diocese will celebrate the 80th anniversary of the actual date of 
the creation of the Diocese (December 9, 1937).  You are invited to a 
special 9:30 AM Solemn Mass at the Cathedral with Bishop 
Serratelli, followed by breakfast at the Brownstone. Tickets are 
$40/person and are available online at www.rcdop.org/breakfast. This 
is a day of Celebration for all of us living in the Diocese of Paterson! 
 
 

 
 
 

For everything there is a season and a time for every purpose under 

heaven… 

…a time to be born 

Caleb Joseph Axelrod 

…a time to die 

Michael Strumolo 

…a time to heal 

Bishop Emeritus Frank J. Rodimer, Fr. Leo Carey,  

Noah Lorencovitz, Mary Whipple, Ingrid & Frank Diertl 

…a time to love 

Theodore Henschel & Anna Jeczen 

“…and a time of peace.”  Ecclesiastes 3:11 

       
SAVE THE DATE – MAY 25

TH
, 2018 

We will be celebrating Fr. Herb’s 50th Anniversary of his Ordination 
as a Priest on Friday, May 25th, 2018, so please save the date. 
 

ADORATION CHAPEL 
Please consider spending an hour in the presence of Jesus. We have 
open hours on Sundays at 12 Noon and 3 PM, Mondays at 9 AM and 
2 PM and Thursdays at 1 PM.  Call Kim 973-886-6334. “Let us be 
generous with our time in going to meet Him”. St. John Paul II. 

“Could you not watch one hour with me?”(Mt. 26:40) 

 

OUR PARISH FINANCE COMMITTEE’S WORK- 

THANK YOU 
 This weekend at Mass our Parish Finance Committee 
members are presenting the parish’s July 1, 2016 to June 30l 2017 
financial statement. I thank the members for their guidance and 
foresight in helping me to fulfill my administrative responsibility, as 
your pastor, to make sure the parish is on solid financial footing and 

at the same time meeting all obligations to our employees and to 
everyone who come here expecting good service from the parish in a 
safe and helpful environment.  

The Financial Report shows a $35,740 deficit for the year. 
One big reason is that some major improvements listed in the 
Bulletin report were necessary but unanticipated. And already since 
the present fiscal year began only on July 1, we have spent $92,018 
for necessary repairs and improvements most of which we have been 

thanking you for these last several weeks in the Bulletin. The new 
Narthex floor cost $19,423. Repairing the stone front of the church 
was $8,250 and the parking lot repairs were $59,960. Lately, a water 
heater in the convent ($1,745) and skylight repairs in the parish 
center ($2,640) making a total of $92,018 since July 1. We have been 
blessed with substantial donations to help pay some of these big 
expenses and our Partners In Faith grants from the Diocese also are 
helping a lot.  

But it is you generosity every week and the Finance 
Committee’s expert supervision  that make it possible to take care of 
these necessary improvements and repairs and still maintain our 
parish’s financial integrity. I complement our Parish Finance 
Committee and thank them in your name for steering the ship when 
the sea sometimes get rough. The Committee’s Annual Public 

Meeting is on this Monday evening in the Church Hall at 7:00 

PM. I invite you to come and meet with the members to show our 

appreciation, to ask questions and offer your thoughts to help the 
cause. Gratefully, Father Herb 
 

SAINT PETER’S BOOK CLUB – NOVEMBER 14 

The Book Club will meet on November 14 at 7:30PM in the 

Church Hall. We will discuss Take Me With You by Catherine 

Ryan Hyde. Coffee and dessert will be served. Every is 

welcome to attend. 
 

 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/spayouthministry
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                ALL SAINTS ACADEMY CORNER 

               ASA – A Model Early Childhood Center 
Currently Accepting Enrollments for November 2017 
All Saints Academy hosts an extensive Early Childhood 

Center that is considered a model setting for young 
children of the Parsippany area. It includes a Pre-School level for 
three-year old children, a Pre-Kindergarten program for four-year old 
children and a full day Kindergarten. The faith-filled environment 
provides young children with a nurturing setting for a “first school 
experience.” The early childhood curriculum is developmentally 
driven, capturing the essence of each child through the integration of 
spiritual, physical, intellectual and social-emotional components. The 

teaching team has developed a highly enriched language and 
mathematics program based on the combination play and academic 
skills. All early childhood instruction is also infused with the tenets 
of STEM education. Vibrant teaching and genuine learning occurs 
through the interweaving of science, technology, engineering and 
math in daily classroom lessons. There are full and half day sessions 
available in both the Pre-School and Pre-Kindergarten levels. Classes 
are led by experienced, NJ certified educators. After School Care 

until 6pm is also available for students of the Early Childhood 
Center. Please contact All Saints Academy’s principal, Mrs. Judy 
Berg, at 973-334-4704. for information regarding your child’s entry 
into this fine program. Find us on Facebook: www.allsaintspar.org 
 

BINGO SUNDAY, OCTOBER 29, 2017 

TEAM B – BARBARA RYAN 

DOORS OPEN 5:30PM – GAMES BEGIN 7:00 PM                   

Powerball #1 - $500 - Powerball #2 $56 

 

GOLDEN AGE – NOVEMBER 6 
Saint Peter’s Golden Age will meet at the Community Center on 
Monday, November 6, 2017 at 11:00 AM – All are welcome!   

 

COMPASSIONATE FRIENDS – NOVEMBER 9
TH

 
The Compassionate Friends, a self-help group for bereaved parents, 
siblings and grandparents will be meeting on Thursday, November 9, 
2017 at St. Christopher’s Church, 1050 Littleton Road (Rt. 202), 
Parsippany at 7:30 PM in Room 101. Program: Speaker – Dr. 
Michael Giuliano, Psychiatrist – “How to Handle the Holidays”. For 
more information, please call Lily Capriglione at 973-568-4164. 

 

RESPECT LIFE MASS – NOVEMBER 18 – 10:00 AM 

Bishop Serratelli will be the main celebrant at the Respect Life 

Mass on Saturday, November 18th, 10:00 AM at Saint John the 
Baptist Cathedral in Paterson. The Mass is a wonderful way to 

come together in prayer and in mutual support for protecting 

all of our children and all life. Please save the date on your 

calendar. 

 

UNION CATHOLIC INFORMATION NIGHT – NOV. 8 

If you missed the Open House, Union Catholic High School, 

1600 Martine Avenue, Scotch Plains, NJ is holding an 

Information Night on November 8, 2017 at 7:00 PM. For more 

information, contact Betsy Thornton at 908-889-1600, ext. 

302 or bthornton@unioncatholic.org.  
 

DINNER DANCE TO SUPPORT VOCATIONS-NOV. 12 
A Dinner Dance will be held on November 12 from 5:30 – 

10:00 PM at the Brownstone Restaurant in Paterson, NJ to 

support vocations in the Diocese of Paterson. All profits will 

benefit the Seminarians’ Formation.  Tickets are $70 – Cash 

Bar. Please RSVP by November 6
th
 at 973-777-8818, ext. 711. 

 
 

 

2017 BISHOP’S ANNUAL APPEAL 

IN GIVING, WE RECEIVE 

THANK YOU FOR OUR IN-PEW  

PLEDGE COMMITMENT WEEKEND 
Last weekend I spoke at our Masses to conduct our parish’s in-pew 
commitment weekend presentation on behalf of this Fall’s Bishop’s 
Annual Appeal. I appreciated your kind attention to my words about 
the four ongoing perennial causes that the Bishop’s Appeal  supports 
every year. 

 Catholic Charities, giving direct assistance to the most 
vulnerable people in our community – the poor and those 
persons and families hurting in so many different ways. 

 
And 

 
 Supporting inner-city area Catholic school education. 

 
And 

 
 Providing funding to help pay for the education of more 

than 50 men enrolled in seminaries for our diocese 
preparing them to serve one day soon as priests serving the 
parishes and people of our diocese. 
 

And 
 

 Helping to provide suitable housing at Nazareth Village in 
Chester for our retired diocesan priests after their many 

decades of service to the people of our diocese. 
 
I thank you for your patience with me as I went through 

with you the process of filling out and completing the Appeal 
envelopes where we make our pledges. Thank you for carefully 
following the detailed instructions which I shared with you to do 
all this well. 

Some folks took the Appeal envelope home to carefully fill 

out all of the information requested for making an Appeal 
pledge. I hope you have returned your completed pledge 
envelope and put it in the collection basket this weekend – or 
returned it to the Rectory during the week. 

If you may need another Appeal envelope to make your 
pledge, we will have Appeal envelopes in the pews next 
weekend for your convenience. 

Thank you for your participation. Every one-time 

contribution or extended pledge we make gives more help to all 
the people our Bishop helps every year through his Annual 
Appeal. Thank you for helping these good people. Our Lord is 
pleased with our generosity and He rewards us for it. 

 

PIZZA NIGHT WITH THE BISHOP – OCT. 30 
The next Pizza Night with the Bishop will take place on Monday, 
October 30 at DePaul High School in Wayne from 7-9 PM. Young 
men in high school, college or even older are invited to join Bishop 

Serratelli and priests from the Diocese for adoration, reflection, 
fellowship and pizza. For more information, please call the Vocation 
Office at 973-777-8818, ext. 711.  The next Pizza Night will be on 
February 27th.  
 

AN EVENING WITH SISTERS AT VILLA WALSH 

CONVENT – NOVEMBER 13 
Save the date – Monday, November 13th from 7-9 PM at Villa Walsh 

Convent, Morristown – the Religious Teachers Filippini are 
celebrating “An Evening With Sisters”. This event will be open to 
high school and college aged women discerning their vocation. Food 
and drink will be provided. For details, contact the office of the 
Delegate for Religious at 973-777-8818, ext. 207 or 
Kerry@patersondiocese.org. 

 

 

http://www.allsaintspar.org/
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Hablando español en San Pedro Apóstol 
– 29 de octubre de 2017 –  

30mo Domingo del Tiempo Ordinario 
***** 

Horario de las Misas:                              Confesiones:  sábado: 4:00 pm a 5:00 pm 

lunes a viernes:  6:45 am y 8:00 am          

sábado:  5:30 pm y 7:00 pm en español      

domingo:  7:30 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am, 12 m y 7:00 pm  

 

Intenciones de las Misas:  Por favor, notificar a la oficina parroquial (973-334-2090) o al sacerdote (Padre Yojan) con una semana de 

anticipación.  El donativo para las intenciones es de $10.00.  

 

Mensaje del párroco:     En noviembre oramos por nuestros difuntos 

     El horario de verano termina el próximo fin de semana.  Las tardes se hacen oscuras más temprano.  El mes de noviembre llega el 

miércoles, y es el último mes del Año Litúrgico de la Iglesia.  Noviembre comienza con dos fiestas litúrgicas importantes que 

establece el espíritu de todo el mes.  El miércoles, 1ro de noviembre, Día de Todos los 

Santos es un día de precepto.  Oramos en ese día especialmente por todos los santos no 

canonizados viviendo en el cielo y en la  tierra.  El jueves, 2 de noviembre, es el Día de 

los difuntos cuando de forma especial recordamos y honramos a todos nuestros queridos 

difuntos, orando para que algún día nos unamos a ellos con todos los demás santos en el 

cielo.  Durante todo el mes de noviembre, aquí en la iglesia, oramos en cada Misa 

por todos los difuntos que usted anotó en su sobre del Día de los Difuntos.  De una 

manera muy especial, el jueves por la noche, a las 7:00 pm en nuestra Misa de 

recordación anual, honraremos y oraremos por todos los que han fallecido en 

nuestra parroquia durante el último año.  También continuamos orando por todos los 

que perdieron sus vidas durante la tragedia del 11 de septiembre de 2001, así como por todos los que han sido matados en las guerras 

de Iraq y Afganistán.  El sábado, 11 de noviembre, Día de los veteranos, oraremos por los soldados que valientemente sirven en países 

destruídos por la guerra y por todos nuestros veteranos. 

     En noviembre, la Iglesia nos recuerda que nuestras vidas aquí en la tierra culminan con la muerte; y que siempre debemos estar 

preparados espiritualmente para encontrarnos con Jesús, en ese momento decisivo de nuestra muerte.  Tenemos naturalmente miedo a 

la muerte, porque casi siempre conlleva dolor físico y sufrimiento de antemano.  Ninguno de nosotros desea experimentar que 

nuestros cuerpos y mentes se vayan cuesta abajo.  Pero nuevamente, ésto nos pasa tarde o temprano antes de morir.  Pero aunque eso 

le ocurra a nuestros cuerpos, podemos y debemos crecer todo el tiempo más y más cerca a nuestro Señor.  Nuestra larga experiencia de 

esta vida, esperemos nos de dar la gracia de mayor sabiduría, al acercarnos en nuestro caminar a encontrarnos cara a cara con nuestro 
Señor. 

     En un sentido más profundo, por encima de nuestro miedo natural al dolor y la muerte, le pedimos a Dios en fe que mientras 

estamos tratando lo mejor de nosotros por amarlo y amar al prójimo como a nosotros mismos, que no tenemos que temerle a la muerte 

en lo absoluto.  La muerte para nosotros es ese momento en que nos encontramos con Jesucristo y El nos lleva a la plenitud de nuestra 

salvación en el Reino.  Sabemos que nuestro Señor tiene bendiciones almacenadas más allá de nuestra imaginación para los que le 

aman, y aman y le sirven cuando servimos a los más pequeños de Sus hermanos y hermanas, las personas que están en necesidad 

(Mateo 25, 40).   

     Por favor, únase a nosotros en la noche del jueves a las 7:00 PM, si le es posible, para nuestra Misa de recordación anual del 

Día de los difuntos, por todos los que murieron en nuestra parroquia el pasado año. Venga y oremos juntos con nuestras familias 

que han perdido seres queridos este año.  Por favor, observe el mes de noviembre con su familia y amigos feligreses como una 

estación especial de la Iglesia para orar por todos nuestros difuntos, para prepararnos espiritualmente en aceptar nuestra propia muerte 
en el tiempo de Dios, y aceptar las enseñanzas de la Iglesia de respetar la vida de todos los seres humanos desde la concepción hasta la 

muerte natural. Que todos los miembros difuntos de su familia, amigos y feligreses estén con el Señor en la gloria eterna de Su Reino.  

Miércoles, 1ero de noviembre, Día de todos los santos, es día de precepto.  Celebraremos una Misa el jueves por la noche a las 

7:00 p.m. y miércoles a las 6:45 y 8:00 a.m., 12 del mediodía y 7:00 p.m. 

Dios los bendiga, Padre Herb 

  

r
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FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS FOR THE FISCAL YEAR, JULY 1, 2016-JUNE 30, 2017 

 
 

Please notice that in the 2016-2017 year: 

 

 Our total collections (Weekends, Christmas, Easter) decreased by $6,485 for the year. 

 

 Our parish spent $125,233 just for electricity, heating, water, sewer, property and liability 

insurance and snow removal.  
 

 Our parish invested $204,101 in Religious Education (CCD) and Youth Ministry for our children 

and teens. 
 

 Our parish invested $107,000 for our school children at All Saints Academy. It was $107,000 in 

2016. (It is $107,000 again for this present school year.) This is down considerably from $200,000 

eight years ago. 
 

 Our Annual Diocesan Assessment was $75,714, a decrease of $2438 from the previous year. 

 

 Our three major fund raising activities are Bingo, the Car Raffle and the Jumbo Jackpot Raffle. 

Fundraising netted $94,031 and is a tremendous help to our financial requirements. Our total 

fundraising decreased by $14201.  Thank you so much for supporting these special fundraisers. 

 

 With a budget of $1,505,063 our fiscal result was a deficit of $35,740.  Please check list below for some 

of our major improvements, costing $57,607.98  that helped to result in this deficit. (Updated revised list 
from last week’s bulletin.) 

 

Install LED Church & Church Hall lighting Repair Church air conditioning 
Convent Meeting Room Refurbished  New rectory bathroom 

Adoration Chapel upgrades   New Adoration Chapel bathroom 

New convent bathroom    Install LED parish center/school lighting 
Piano Overhaul     New parish appliances 

Replace convent concrete steps & repair adoration chapel steps 

 

Even with your great generosity and concern as contributing parishioners, we completed our year with a 

financial deficit. Thank you for sharing your Time, your Talent and your Treasure to help us achieve 

everything that we accomplish here at our Parish. 

 

The Parish Finance Committee: 

Deacon Peter Cistaro, Chairperson - Robert Iracane, Parish Trustee - Tom Burns - Stephen Priola- 

Frances Tuite – Rich Ferguson – Maria Flores - Joseph Ryan, Chair of Building & Grounds – Sara Fourounjian, 
Business Manager – Msgr. Herbert K. Tillyer, Pastor 

 

We invite you to attend our Annual Open Parish Finance 
Committee Meeting on Monday evening, October 30, 2017 
at 7:30 PM in the Church Hall.  

 



CELEBRATION OF THE SACRAMENT OF THE ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

SAINT PETER THE APOSTLE CHURCH 

November 18, 2017 

                                                      11:00 A.M. 

We warmly invite the sick and the elderly members of our Parish to participate in the grace of the 
Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick. 
 
Saint James writes, “Is there anyone sick among you?  Let the church pray over them, anointing them 
with oil in the name of the Lord”. (James 5:14)  As a Parish Community, we are called to respond to 
these words.  Helpers will be needed to provide transportation to and from the Mass, prepare and 
serve refreshments following it, and welcome and assist the frail members of our community.  If you 
feel that you can be of help, please fill out the form below and mail.  
ANY AND ALL MEMBERS AND FRIENDS OF SAINT PETER’S PARISH COMMUNITY ARE 

WELCOME. 

 
Mass of Anointing PARTICIPANT    Mass pf Anointing VOLUNTEER 
I would like to receive the sacrament of the sick. I would like to help with the Mass of the 

Anointing. 
 
Name__________________________________  Name____________________________ 
 
 
Address_________________________________  Address___________________________ 
 
             _________________________________                  ___________________________ 
 
 
Phone #_________________________________                Phone #__________________________ 
 
Need Transportation  Yes________  No________  I will help with the following: 
 
Need Assistance        Yes_________  No_______  Transport Elderly/Sick__________ 
        Prepare Food              __________ 
        Bake                            __________ 
        Serve                           __________ 
        Assist Elderly/Sick       __________ 
 
 
 

 
If you have any questions, please call  
Sr. Sylvia, 973-334-2090. 
 
 
 
 



Respect Life Mass 

 
  
 
  

Most Rev. Arthur J. Serratelli, STD, SSL, DD 
Bishop of Paterson 

Celebrant 
 
 

Rev. Jody Baran—Federation Chaplain 
Concelebrant 

 
Saturday, November 18, 2017 – 10:00 AM Mass 

Saint John the Baptist Cathedral 
381 Grand Street 

Paterson, NJ 07505 
 
  
 
Deacon Anthony O. Fierro, PGK     Michael Vaclavicek, PGK, FDD  
Paterson Federation Chairman    Respect Life Mass - Chairman 
  

 
  

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 



All Saints Academy 
Beefsteak Dinner 

Friday, November 3, 2017 
                6:30 PM - 10:30PM 

St. Ann Church 
                                    781 Smith Road, Parsippany 

_____________________________________________ 
 

$45 per person 
Includes: unlimited filet mignonette, thinly sliced bread, 

French Fries, salad, soda, coffee/tea, dessert 
-BYOB- 

 
Name: 
Phone Number:  
Email:  
Number of tickets: X $45.00 = $  
ωwŜǎŜǊǾŜ ǘŀōƭŜǎ ƻŦ у-10 guests. 
ωDǊƻǳǇǎ ƻŦ ƭŜǎǎ ǘƘŀƴ у ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƎǳŜǎǘǎΦ 
ωLƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀƭƭ ƎǳŜǎǘ ƴŀƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ όƳǳƭǘƛǇƭŜ ŎƘŜŎƪǎ ŀǊŜ hYΦύ 
 
1.  6.  
2.  7.  
3.  8.  
4.  9.  
5.  10.  

 

 
Make checks payable to All Saints Academy. 

Please send form and payment by October 30, 2017 to 
All Saints Academy - 189 Baldwin Rd. Parsippany, NJ 07054 
vǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΥ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ 5ŀǊŀ hΩ5ƻǿŘ ŀǘ фто-590-0638 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


